
Proposed Naming of 
New Medical Center Park

City Council A Session
Item # 50
July 8, 2024

Parks and Recreation Department



BACKGROUND
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• Councilman Manny Pelaez submitted a request to name the New 
Medical Center Park the Lisa Starr Rosenstein

• The proposed name honors Lisa Starr Rosenstein who passed away 
on May 2, 2021, in a tragic hit and run accident while out on her 
morning run.



PROCESS

In Accordance with City’s Naming Ordinance 2011-03-31-0239 

• Melissa Ramirez, DSD Interim Deputy Director 
• Homer Garcia III, Parks and Recreation Director
• Matthew Starr, Community Representative 

Committee

• Notice of Public Hearing Mailed to Residents & Businesses within 2,000 feet of 
the facility Notification

• Public Notice: San Antonio Express News, San Antonio Report, SA Speak Up
• E-Blast to Parks and Recreation 4,500 Subscribes 
• District 8 Communication Platforms Advertisement
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COMMUNITY INPUT

Public Hearing June 11, 2024

Over 40 community members in support at public hearing

78 responses in favor 

0 response in opposition  
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RECOMMENDATION
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• Staff Recommends Approval 
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